Administrative Computing Planning
July 14, 2005

Attendees: Judith Baker, Nancy Grear, John Garbe, Ken Jones, Jody Barker, Elaine Missel, Olga Lapczak, Mary Louise Gerek, Bruce Woolley, Charlie Shaw, Mike Pedro, Linda Searing, Mary Sue Engle, Lynn Mulvey, Suzanne Sellar, Bernadette Rall.  

Colleague/Benefactor Updates (Olga Lapczak): Release 18 is still on target. ITS continues to rename dictionary items, and re-write custom software. Almost all offices are running GUI exclusively. There was an “Ask IT” session on July 27th for anyone to drop in and ask the IT staff questions about GUI. The current GUI release is 1.5. ITS will contact offices to let them know what they need to do to upgrade. Since most of the changes are behind the scenes, most users will not notice any differences except for some new icons. 
Addresses (Nancy Grear): A small committee consisting of members of the Registrar’s Office, ITS, Financial Aid, and Graduate Studies has been meeting to look at addresses on the system. There has been a problem with students changing their “local” addresses to a “home” addresses type, which led to the loss of the real home address. The decision was made to rely on the Preferred Mailing and Mail Preference flags on the address record, rather than on the address type. Suzanne Sellar and Ken Jones are replacing any dictionary items that point to local and home address types with new dictionary items that look instead at Preferred Mailing and Mail Preference. 

The simple explanation is this: if the Mail Preference flag is set to “Yes” on an address record, then this is the address that you would use to reach a student during the academic year. If the Preferred Residence flag is set to “Yes”, then this is the address that you would use to reach a student during the summer/winter breaks. 

The new dictionary items mentioned above are in the following format:

STU.M.CITY.N17 for Mail Preference or STU.P.CITY.N17 for Preferred Residence.

Please call the Registrar’s Office with any questions regarding this change. 

Roundtable Updates:

Registrar’s Office: Two new staff members, Sandy Killeen and Kate Brady. Sandy is replacing Laura Bishop and is primarily in charge of course setup and the course schedule book. Kate is on the front line, and is in charge of processing transcripts. Also, THE CATALOG IS FINALLY DONE!!!!

Human Resources: Hired a lot of new staff members this summer. Staff pay increases were mailed out early in the month.

Financial Aid: Bruce and Nancy plan on offering FERPA training this Fall. 

Bursar’s Office: Fall bills have been mailed and payment is due on August 11, 2005. 

ITS: Working on automating TAP, and having Financial Aid award letters available on NazNet. 

Institutional Research: The Alumni Survey is now online, and new benchmarking software was purchased.

Development: It’s been a banner year for fundraising. 

Academic Advisement: The final Summer Orientation session was held on July 16th, with about 150 freshmen and 20 transfers present.

Residential Life: Housing assignments and box assignments for new students are done.  

Grad Office: Processing new grad student registrations, preparing for a July 27 Grad Program Info Night, inputting Spring 2006 schedule and working on 2005-2006 Graduate Catalog.

